
 9th December 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Harvest donations 

This week we were contacted by the local foodbank to express their thanks for the donations received 

at the beginning of the half term. We are very grateful for all the food items donated to support the 

good work of the foodbank in helping local families.   

 

 

 

 

Christmas Panto 

Yesterday, we were delighted to welcome Chaplin’s Panto to the 

school for a wonderful performance of Aladdin. The children and 

staff very much enjoyed the show! 

Christmas Craft afternoon 

It has been great to welcome parents into the classrooms for a Christmas craft activity this week. The children have loved 

making their Christmas tree decorations with you and I know the year 5 and 6 teams are looking forward to welcoming 

you next week.  

Weather   

This week has seen a fall in temperature and as such it is really important that the children are wearing warm 
coats, vests, hats, gloves and scarves to school. We don’t want any children missing out on fresh-air time   
outside because they are too cold.    
 

Christmas Holiday 

As per our school calendar, the last day of term will be next Friday (16th) with the children returning to school on 

Wednesday 4th January 2023.  

We wish you all a relaxing weekend. 

The Leadership Team 



Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us 
by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, press one 
and leave a message on the voicemail box stating your child’s full 
name, class, the reason for absence and when we can  expect 
them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or 
more school days without reason. 

PE KIT  

Could all children please have 

a PE kit in school everyday. 
If you are unable to provide 
your child with a PE kit please 
use our uniform shop as we 
will donate them to any fami-
lies that cannot provide a PE 
kit for their child.  Please en-
sure the PE kit is labelled and 
is in a bag labelled with your 
child’s name.  

Thank you  

Friday 16th of December—Non-Uniform 

SEND Coffee Morning 

The next SEND coffee morning 

is scheduled for Thursday 

15th December at 9am and will 

be attended by the school nurse,  

for if you have any  queries 

about your child's health.  We look forward 

to seeing you there.    

PARKING 

Could you please be vigilant and courteous if you bring your vehicle onto the school 

grounds and refrain from parking on any zig zag lines or on the zebra crossing.   

The children's safety is of paramount importance. 

Come and join us on Monday 

12th December from 15:20-4pm in the 

Dance Studio  

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Please note that after 

school clubs will finish this 

Friday 9th December and   

restart the first Monday 

back - 9th January 2023. 

  



OPAL (Outdoor Play and Learning) 

 

Our OPAL programme has been very successful this year, providing 

our pupils with numerous things to do at playtimes and 

lunchtimes, including the sandpit, digging area, sit-on scooters, 

tyres, crates, foam bricks, water play, dressing up and toys to play 

with.  

 

We now need your help: Firstly, there will be links to child and parent questionnaires to get 

your feedback on what we do so we can evaluate and improve. The links are below. 

Parent:  https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CR5JCVP 

Child:  https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CRP5DF5 

We welcome your feedback and your child’s. This will help us to make things even 

better. 

 

Secondly, many of you may be having a clear out of old toys or other things that 

may be suitable for children to play with. These are always welcome if they are NOT 

sharp and won’t shatter. 

For example: action figures, dolls, building bricks, lego, duplo, toy cars, plastic 

crates, large cardboard boxes, toy dinosaurs, farm figures, plastic buckets, plastic 

cups and saucers, children’s dressing up costumes, scooters and balance bikes.  

We also need any old ratchet straps to improve on our forest school offer (obstacle 

course) 

Last year we had so many donations. Many thanks. 

The OPAL team. 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CR5JCVP
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/CRP5DF5


  
Celebrate reading at our Book Fair!   

 

Dear parents and carers,   
 
The Book Fair arrived in school this Wednesday (7th December); the children 
had the opportunity on Thursday and Friday to browse the hundreds of new 
children’s books with their classes during the school day.   
 
Come and join us on Monday 12th December from 15:20-4pm in the Dance 
Studio (access via the silver gate-YR5/6 entrance) to browse and buy this year’s 
selection of half price books. There are over 200 titles for you and your child to 
choose from, and with prices starting from only £2.99, there’s sure to be a book 
for everyone.   
 
If you can’t make it to our Book Fair, try our Gift Vouchers available at: https://
bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/travelling-books/parents 
 
They’re a great way to ensure your child doesn’t miss out.  
Every book you buy will also help to get free books for our school library!  
Payment can be taken either via cash or card.  
 
 
 

https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/travelling-books/parents
https://bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/travelling-books/parents
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Important dates:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 12th December 2022 Year 6 Christmas craft afternoon 

Tuesday 13th December 2022 Year 5 Christmas craft afternoon 

Tuesday 13th December 2022 PFA Carols on the memorial park  3.30-4.30pm  

Wednesday 14th December 2022 Christmas dinner day—pupils can wear a Christmas Jumper  

Friday 16th December 2022 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 19th December 2022— Tuesday 3rd January 2023 Christmas Holidays  

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 INSET day—school closed to pupils  

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Pupils return to school  

Friday 10th February 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 13th February 2023—Friday 17th February 2023  February Half Term 

Thursday 30th March 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Friday 31st March 2023 Trust Conference Day—Non-Pupil Day  

Monday 3rd April 2023— Friday 14th April 2023 Easter Holidays  

Monday 17th April 2023 Pupils return to school  

Monday 1st May 2023 May day—School Closed  

Friday 26th may 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 29th May 2023 —Friday 2nd June 2023 May Half Term  

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils return to school  

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  



Christmas Dates  

 





 

 

 

In English this week we have focussed on the story 

of The Nutcracker, written by E.T.A Hoffman. 

Once we had read the story and were familiar with 

the storyline, we worked in groups to role-play the 

story in chronological order. We then came up with 

actions, which helped us to decide on symbols that 

we could use to create a story 

map as class. After this, we 

created our own story maps, 

which helped us to retell the  

story to a peer, in chronological 

order.  

 

This week in Reception we have been looking at aliens and outer 
space. We have made space masks, rockets and pictures of aliens.  

In literacy we have seen a video of a space ship landing in our 
playground. We have discussed where it came from and where we 
think it might have gone next. We have been looking at describing 
words and how we can describe the ship.  

In maths we have been looking at squares and rectangles and have 
discussed that squares have four equal sides and rectangles have 
two long sides and two short sides.  



In Computing we have been learning about 

photography. We used the program Pixlr to 

change the effect of a photograph. We     

practised changing the colour of our pictures. 

In Art, we have been printing. We 

sketched our design into our sketchbooks 

and then transferred it to a polystyrene tile. 

Here are some of our great creations! 

 

               Year 3  

This week in year 3, we have researched facts about Sabre-tooth tigers using iPads. We used 

the information we researched to create a non-chronological report.  

This week in Maths we have been learning about the connections between the 2,4 and 8      

timetables.  

In science this week, we worked in pairs to take part in a quiz to 

test our knowledge of forces which we have been learning 

about this half-term. We then worked in small groups to design 

and make games using magnetism. We enjoyed this activity 

and had a chance to play our games.  

Also, this week we watched the pantomime Aladdin with the rest 

of the school. We enjoyed watching this wearing our Christmas 

jumpers. We have decorated our classroom with lots of     

Christmas decorations and had our Christmas craft afternoon 

with our adults making decorations to take home.  

For our Design and Technology curriculum enrichment day we 
made Stone Age roundhouses, we used clay to build the house and we used our weaving skills 
for the roof.  

 



Year 4 

This week in year four, we have been focussing on descriptive writing in 

English lessons. This was based around an alternate ‘three little pigs’ 

cartoon, which took a hilarious turn at the end. With our curriculum 

day in mind, we began work on Anglo-Saxon brooches and explored the 

Battle of Stamford Bridge, where invading Vikings were slaughtered 

by Harold Godwinson’s ruthless army. On our curriculum day, we dec-

orated our own shields and investigated battle formations used by the 

Anglo-Saxons. Then in the afternoon, we enacted the battle, with the 

year five children taking on the role of the defeated Vikings. 

TeamELF or Team POWELL, you decide in year 5! 

The pupils in year 5 have been coming in every morning this week to find a new prank played on the 

teachers. The elves returned and wanted to get payback for last years antics. So far, we have had snow 

angels, tables drawn on, wanted posters, messages, elf poo and even a bad hair day! The pupils have 

had to gather information by exploring the scene where the prank took place and by carrying out in-

terviews of the teachers and each other. Some pupils have changed where their loyalty lies many times 

throughout the week, but the truth was finally revealed when video footage was found of one sneaky 

teacher paying the elves to be naughty. The children have been able to write reports on their findings 

each day and have now collated this into one longer, final report. We will be using this information to 

help us write 

a newspaper 

report next 

week. 

 

For science the children have been looking at changing materials from raw to synthetic. We have 

looked at the changes that happen when making jelly and angel delight and have explored the differ-

ent materials that are created by changing a raw material, such as sand to glass and clay to brick. 

Following this, the children have been using paper mache to make axes, ready for our curriculum day. 

They were able to see the changes that happen when combining the materials and have looked at the 

style of the different axes used by the Vikings. 

Our curriculum enrichment day has been based on Vikings this term. We have spent time making 

our own longboats, learning a Viking song, writing messages to each other using Viking runes and 

Futhark (the Viking alphabet). We were even able to re-enact the Battle of Stamford Bridge with the 

year 4 classes as they were Anglo-Saxons for the day. 

It has been a fun, exciting and busy week in year 5 and this is going to continue into our final week 

of term. 



 

Light Art—In Science, pupils were exploring ways in which we can 

use light to create art. They were using a slow-motion app on the 

iPad, which slowed down the shutter speed and then they were 

drawing shapes with their lights. We decided to go for a festive-

themed piece of art. Check out some of these below! 

 

 

 

 

Waistcoat Wednesday… on a Tuesday and Friday—We have continued with our DT 

project for this last couple of weeks: creating waistcoats. Last week, pupils designed 

their garment and then this week they cut out their material on 

Tuesday and began their work-in-progress (see below), in 

preparation for our Curriculum Day today. They added their 

unique patterns and designs to their 

material today and we will be sure to 

post some pictures 

in next week’s 

newsletter—when 

they are fully complete. 

 

 

On Thursday, pupils were lucky enough to an external company come in to perform 

Aladdin; pupils seemed to thoroughly enjoy it. There was a large audience 

participation and— believe it or not—we had the whole school in the hall at once! 

Have an amazing weekend!  

Year 6 Team 

 



 

Well done to everyone 

who has accessed TTRS 

this week!  Keep logging 

on and getting more 

points for your class.   

Who will be our TT Rock 

Stars leaders next 

week? 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Anas For using makaton signing 

RMB Harper-Lu For showing an increased engagement and joining in during carpet sessions. 

RFC Hassan For his increased confidence in contributing to group discussions. 

RES Sophia H For being resilient and staying to watch the whole pantomime. 

1CH Woody For being an outstanding role model. 

1GC Grace For being a kind and helpful member of 1GC. 

1FK Jenson For working hard in DT and labelled his wheels and axels clearly. 

1BA Archie For using a range of adjectives in a character description. 

2MR Bailee For independently creating an imaginative art piece. 

2RS Mia For trying her best and having a great attitude to learning. 

2NL Dilichi For her mature attitude to learning. 

2RM Tommy W For being so helpful around the classroom 

3EC Sonny For his contributions during lessons 

3LD Tola For working hard and always trying her best 

3NM Reice F For his improved handwriting and beautiful carol singing 

4TH Rejus For huge improvements with his effort in written tasks 

4BG Nathaniel L For amazing effort in his writing this week 

4SA Ruby S For generating great sentences in English 

5AB Lucas G For amazing effort with his report writing 

5JP Lacey S For making great progress with learning her times tables 

5NB Rebecca T-W For being extremely supportive of her peers and adults in the year group. 

6CP Lily F For resilience in DT 

6LC Scarlett F For great sewing and helping others with sewing 

6VP Jaelan A For demonstrating resilience during our curriculum day 

6JM Ollie R For demonstrating perseverance during our curriculum day 







 













New  Winter Menu—Please follow after October Half Term 



 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


